
RCW 81.28.210  Transportation at less than published rates—
Rebating—False representation.  (1) A common carrier subject to 
regulation by the commission as to rates and service, or any officer 
or agent thereof, or any person acting for or employed by the common 
carrier, shall not assist, suffer, or permit any person or corporation 
to obtain transportation for any person or property between points 
within this state at less than the rates then established and in force 
in accordance with the schedules filed and published under this title, 
by false billing, false classification, false weight or weighing, or 
false report of weight, or by any other device or means. Any person, 
corporation, or any officer, agent, or employee of a corporation, who 
delivers property for transportation within the state to a common 
carrier, shall not seek to obtain or obtain such transportation for 
such property at less than the rates then established and in force, by 
false billing, false or incorrect classification, false weight or 
weighing, false representation of the contents or substance of a 
package, or false report or statement of weight, or by any device or 
means, whether with or without the consent or connivance of a common 
carrier or any of its officers, agents, or employees.

(2) A person, corporation, or any officer, agent, or employee of 
a corporation, shall not knowingly or wilfully, directly or 
indirectly, by false statement or representation as to the cost, 
value, nature, or extent of injury, or by the use of any false 
billing, bill of lading, receipt, voucher, roll, account, claim, 
certificate, affidavit, or deposition, knowing the same to be false, 
fictitious, or fraudulent, or to upon any false, fictitious, or 
fraudulent statement or entry, obtain or attempt to obtain any 
allowance, rebate, or payment for damage, or otherwise, in connection 
with or growing out of the transportation of persons or property, or 
agreement to transport such persons or property, whether with or 
without the consent or connivance of such common carrier or any of its 
officers, agents, or employees, when the compensation of such carrier 
for such transportation is less than the rates then established and in 
force.

(3) A person, corporation, or any officer, agent, or employee of 
a corporation, who delivers property for transportation within the 
state to a common carrier, shall not seek to obtain or obtain such 
transportation by any false representation or false statement of false 
paper or token as to the contents or substance thereof, when the 
transportation of such property is prohibited by law.  [2007 c 234 § 
31; 1961 c 14 § 81.28.210. Prior: 1911 c 117 § 23; RRS § 10359.]
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